
Planning Committee Update Sheet 
 
ITEM 9 
 
07/2022/00251/FUL – Land at Old School Lane, Lostock Hall 
 
Since publication of the agenda, further comments have been received from Stantec on behalf of 
their clients Lancashire County Council and Maple Grove Developments. 
 
They have stated that: 
 
‘We write in relation to the above application on behalf of our clients Lancashire County Council 
and Maple Grove Developments. We understand that the application is due to be considered by 
members of the Planning Committee on 1 February.  
 
After further consideration we wish to withdraw our previously submitted objections to this 
application (07/2022/00251/FUL) and would be grateful if our updated position could be reported to 
members at their meeting tomorrow.’.  
 
In light of the above comment, the comments referred to in paragraph 6.2 of the Committee Report 
relating to previous objections made on behalf of Lancashire County Council and Maple Grove 
Developments can be discounted.  
 
There is no alteration to the proposed recommendation for approval.  
 
 
 


